
 

May 2016 

AMA CLUB # 405 

President’s Message 
 

Hi fellow club members. We made it to June 

and flying season is in full swing.  

There are contests, fun fly's and gatherings 

all over the Midwest matter what your skill 

level or interest something is out there to 

enter and gain new contacts and friends.  

 This weekend is the June fun fly at our 

field. Thank you to Milt for his work on the 

grass strip and Bill for the drive. Field 

maintenance is an ongoing and never ending 

project. All help large or small is needed to 

keep ours one of the greatest around. Even if 

it is emptying the trash and, leaving the field 

a little nicer when you leave then when you 

got there will help us all.  

                                          Alan  

 

Secretary’s Report 
 

With the absence of President Alan 

Zinnecker, VPCD Leonard Akert took over 

the show and started the meeting for May 

2016 for the Lincoln Sky Knights at 7:26 

pm.  Calling for any corrections or additions 

to the April meeting minutes resulted in 

silence so he then called for approval of the 

minutes as stated in the previous newsletter.  

The minutes were voted on and approved. 

 

VP/CD Report 
 

Leonard then went on with the VPCD 

report.  Most all the events coming up are on 

the Metro area website and in the event 

section at the end of the LSK newsletter. 

One thing to note is that Wayne Nguyen and 

his Misses will be doing Saturday lunch for 

the June Fun Fly.   

 

AREA EVENTS 

 

June 4th and 5th LSK Fun Fly 

September 25th 60th Fall Fun Fly 
http://www.lincolnskyknights.org or for area 

events check the Metro R/C site at 

http://metrorcflying.com  

 

Treasurer’s Report 

 
Mike Yearly gave the Treasure’s report and 

had three new members to report on and that 

the bills are all getting paid.  Mike also said 

that the “No Fly” list will be put up shortly 

for those that don’t get their dues in.   

 

Safety Officer’s Report 

 
Safety Officer’s report; no calls, no 

complaints. 

 

Old Business 

 
Old business just happened to be a repeat of 

last month.  The cracks in the runway cannot 

be fixed until the weather co-operates.  

 

New Business 

 
On to New business, Bill Davis said he can 

get a motor-grader for $250 to fix the 

parking lot and the drive.  A motion was 

made to have Bill do the work and hire the 

use of the grader.  The extra rock for the 

http://www.lincolnskyknights.org/
http://metrorcflying.com/


drive idea was tabled until next meeting.  

Rich Kuenning brought up a concern and a 

need for it to be addressed.  The number of 

people that can mow the field has dwindled 

in the last year and replacement mower 

operators are needed. Please contact Rich to 

get checked off to run the mower if you can 

spare an afternoon and help out the club.   

 

New Members 

 
On an exciting note:  One new member was 

at the meeting Zack Dady.  He is the club’s 

newest member and was voted into 

membership on the spot.  Welcome Zack. 

 

Models of the Month 

 
There were a few entrants for the Model of 

the Month; Don Saiser brought his Aircobra 

Brooklyn BUM II and made the stage for the 

Fighter category.  Allen Worrest brought his 

Mythos30E from SebArt for the Pattern 

category and complained a little about the fit 

and finish of this ARF.  The aircraft filling 

in the Race plane category was a rebuilt by 

Rich Kuenning; a Steve Whittman Bonzo 

racer from 1974.  All looked great and made 

for a very colorful and diversified showing.  

Great job to all these pilots. 

 
Meeting adjourned  
 
The meeting was called to a close at 7:57 

just thirty-one minutes after it was called to 

order.  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
  

2016 LSK Officers 

 

President:           Alan Zinnecker 

402-432-9066   azinnecker@windstream.net     

             

VP/CD:       Leonard Akert 

402-326-5970          rakert@neb.rr.com 

   

Treasurer:               Mike Yearley 

402-475-1609       firstchair2@msn.com 

 

Secretary:      Wilson Hardy 

402-890-3161 wihardy@charter.net  

 

Safety Officer:        Brad Pankoke 

402-797-8710   bradpankoke@hotmail.com 

 
Executive Committee: 

 

Don Svoboda                          

John Mardock 

Dave Reiber 

 

Webmaster:             Rich Kuenning 

402-464-3256 rkuenning@neb.rr.com 

   

Newsletter Editor:    Leonard Akert 

402-326-5970     lincolnskyknights@gmail.com 

 

 

http://www.lincolnskyknights.org 

 

 

Lincoln Sky Knights 

PO Box 83605 

Lincoln, NE   68501-3605 

For information on the web about 
local events and activities 

 
http://metrorcflying.com/ 

 

 

WHO TO CALL FOR HELP! 

 
    Rich Kuenning  402-464-3256 
    Bill Davis                                402-475-2305 
   Wilson Hardy                          402-890-3161 
   Mike Yearley   402-475-1609 
   Leonard Akert                        402-326-5970 
      rakert@neb.rr.com 
Rick Feldman 
        402-613-3089  ricfeldman@microlnk.com 

PLEASE REMEMBER!!  IF YOU ARE THE LAST 

PERSON AT THE FIELD IN THE EVENING, 

PLEASE BE SURE THAT THE CLUBHOUSE AND 

THE GATE ARE LOCKED!!!! 
             2016 Event Schedule 

 

 

      June 4th and 5th LSK Fun Fly 

 

      September 25th 60th Fall Fun Fly 

Tuesday night flying will run from May thru 

September.  Guests can receive introductory 

flights from our members. 

 

Meetings are the first Friday of every month at the 

LSK field 7:30 PM 

 

If you know someone who is not receiving the 

newsletter please have them contact the newsletter 

editor with their email address. 

mailto:rakert@neb.rr.com
tel:402-613-3089
mailto:ricfeldman@microlnk.com

